

COUNCIL PROCEEDINGS
March 17, 2020

On Tuesday, March 17, 2020 at the Municipal Hall at 9:00 A.M. a special meeting of the Council, City of Fredericksburg Chickasaw County was held.

Mayor Jimmy Mitchell in the chair called the meeting to order at 9:00 A.M.  Council Members present were Dean Speicher, Doreen Cook, and Kyle Wendland.  Absent: Randy Leach and Sheriton Dettmer

Employees Present: Bob Schulz, Ray Armbrecht, Katie Rich and Cindy Lantow

Guests Present: Jim Cook, Shain Kroenecke, Dr. Luke Brinkman and student assistant

The Pledge of Allegiance was said by all in attendance.

A motion was made by Cook second by Wendland to approve the consent agenda as presented that included the following – the agenda for this meeting.  All members present voting aye, motion carried.

Under New Business –
Business Continuity – How to proceed – The Mayor opened up discussion with a run down of what has been happening in regards to the COVID-19.  He stated the reason for the meeting is to talk about procedures and how to proceed.     It was discussed how emergency personnel should proceed.  Jim Cook from the Board of Public Health stated that the Emergency Operation Center (EOC) is up and operational.  Dr. Luke Brinkman, went over some basic comments on COVID-19 Virus and stated at this time there is no cases in Chickasaw County. Stressed how important it is to follow the preventive measures – hand washing frequently for over 20 seconds with soap and water and /or alcohol hand sanitizer / social distancing / cover cough / staying home when ill / avoiding mass gatherings of people.  Jim Cook from the Board of Public Health stated the same.  Shain Kroenecke was present and talked about what they were doing at AVEKA to vigilant to control the spreading of the virus.   

After much discussion, a motion was made by Wendland second by Speicher to suspend all activities in the Community Center and AmVet Hall until further notice.  All members present voting aye, motion carried.

Discussion was held on whether or not the City Hall should close to the public for foot traffic. A motion was made by Wendland second by Speicher to close the City Hall to foot traffic until further notice.  Notices will be placed on the doors with a number to call in case of an emergency.  All members present voting aye, motion carried.


There being no further items that needed council action at this time, a motion was made by Wendland second by Speicher to adjourn at 10:00 A.M.  All members present voting aye, motion carried.

The next regular Council meeting will be on Monday, April 6, 2020 at 7 p.m. in the Council Chambers.
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